REPORT OF THE PROMOTION AND TENURE COMMITTEE 2007 – 2008

Committee members:  R. Brown, B. Dean, L. Lucas, J. Magan (replacement for T. Dalton, who resigned),  J. Spencer (chair).

Meeting frequency: The committee met five times between late January and early March.

The committee reviewed 11 portfolios:

Two from the College of  Business Administration and Social Sciences 

Three from the College of Professional Studies

Two from the College of Natural Science and Mathematics

Four from the College of  Arts and Humanities

Four applicants sought promotion only, five tenure only, and two both.

Of those seeking promotion, five were to professor, one to associate.

All portfolios were complete, and received prior to published deadlines.  All members of the committee reviewed each applicant, with Lois Lucas providing detailed notes from the corresponding portfolio.  Decisions were rendered by majority vote, with the applicant, and appropriate chair and dean, being notified of our recommendation by letter from the chair of the committee.  Portfolios were then forwarded, with the committee’s recommendation, to Dr. Charles Byers.  The work of the committee was completed on March 4th.

One applicant submitted their portfolio on-line, with permission of the Senate chair, Promotion & Tenure chair, and their department chair and college dean.  This served as a test case for future such electronic submissions.  The committee concluded, based on this example, that on line portfolios are certainly feasible, but provide no definitive advantage relative to the current format.  While electronic submissions do save paper and reduce difficulty in delivery and review, they take as long as or longer to prepare than paper format, must be submitted through Computer Services, and can be modified after the initial submission date.  None of these potential drawbacks arose with this case.  Candidates with appropriate prowess in electronic media (such as the test case applicant) may find on-line submissions appealing; those without such skills would be better served with the traditional format. 

No unfinished business remains before the committee.

